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Happy May everyone! I trust this finds you happy and in good health. 
 

Well, if all goes well, last night’s HOA ZOOM meeting may be our last virtual board 
meeting. It is our hope that we will be back in our clubhouse for the June meeting.  I, for 
one, am looking so forward to seeing everyone in person and to be able to talk face-to-
face. Let’s keep our fingers crossed! 
 

As many of you are aware, the board has finally been able to reopen community events. 
An email was sent to everyone explaining how it will work and the modifications all of us 
will need to follow. Let me recap that for anyone who did not read the email. 
 

So, Riverside County dropped from COVID-19 tier Red to COVID-19 tier Orange. This 
meant Mountain View could begin opening common area facilities with restrictions. Face 
masks must still be worn when in a group, social distancing must be adhered to and the 
CDC still encourages rigorous hand washing/sanitizing. 
 

Fobs have been reinstated for homeowners who have a Liability Waiver on file. 
 

Please note: a maximum occupancy of 25% (or 20 individuals) is allowed into the 
clubhouse at one time. Any overflow must remain outside. 
 

These clubs are resuming with restrictions (masks, as much distance as possible, 
sanitizing hands and tables after play. (Sanitizer and paper towels are provided).  TGIF, 
BBQ usage, Bible Study, Bid Whist, Bingo, Bunco, Card Games, Craft Club, Dine Out, 
Dominos, Ladies’ Luncheon, Ladies’ Night at the Pool, Line Dancing, Morning Coffee, 
Pool Room (1 player or one household; maximum playtime 60 Minutes), swimming 
pool (maximum pool occupancy 10; maximum 60 minutes swim time).  
 

GYM and SPA (1 homeowner or 1 family; maximum 60-minute workout.) 
Water Aerobics (maximum pool occupancy10.) 
Community Events (with restrictions - TBA.) 
Parade Events (masks are strongly encouraged.) 
 

Visitors may return for outside facility use only. They MUST have a signed 
Liability Waiver on file (contact Eunice Kang). It is the responsibility of the 
homeowner to ensure this occurs prior to the visit. Visitors need only one waiver on 
file. Maximum occupancy limits must be adhered to and visitors must follow mask 
restrictions and practice social distancing. 
 

Most of you are aware that our Ping Pong table was stolen from the clubhouse area. 
The board would like to know how many of you would be interested in playing so we can 
decide whether to replace it. Please let Gretchen Williams or one of the board members 
know if you are interested. 
 

I am looking for ladies who are interested in playing golf. We are thinking twice per 
month at Rancho Del Sol.  That is the large course that wraps around our development.  
Playing 18 holes (unless we are lazy that day and wish only to play 9) and having lunch 
afterward. Or there is the option of playing Cottonwood, the Par 3 course off Frederick 
Street instead. We had a ladies group playing for years and it would be nice to see it 
reinstated again. If you are interested, please let me know. Pat Roy (951) 323-1998. 
Keep in mind we must give the golf course a head count one week prior to play.  
 

Until next month, take care. 
   

Pat Roy 



 

Mountain View HOA Board of Directors Meeting Highlights 
 
 

Wednesday, April 28, 2021 – Kevin Osmun 
 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY: 

March 2021 

Current Income/(Loss) $ 32,596 
Y-T-D Reserve Funding Actual $ 79,859 
Y-T-D Reserve Funding Budget $ 73,488 
Operating Funds $ 32,596 
Petty Cash $   1,500 

 

DELINQUENCY STATUS REPORT: 
 

As of March, 2021, there was a total of $3,713 in 
delinquent assessments. This value represents an 
approximate delinquency rate of 1.04%, as 
compared to the last delinquency rate of 1.82% in 
February, 2021. 
 

COMMITTEE UPDATES: 
 

Finance: There were no issues upon review of the 
March financial statement. 

Social: A community garage sale on May 22nd 
from 8 till noon. A $5 yard sale sign is required.  
More info in the newsletter. There will be a 
Memorial Day parade on May 29th at 10 a.m. and 
will start at the clubhouse and go to the JFK gate. 
TGIF will be on May 28th starting at 5:30. 

Architecture: There will be an ARC drive thru of 
the community during the week of May 17th. They 
will be noting homes that need repairs, painting, 
landscape issues etc. 

Facilities: A cover at the Cactus gate for the 
opener is missing and needs replacement. Areas 
in the spa were sanded and look good. Water is 
pooling on the tennis court (left side) which will 
need to be fixed prior to resurfacing.  

Landscape: No report 

Communications: Newsletter revenue over cost 
is $1,098 year to date. Non newsletter costs year- 
to-date were $349. A great deal of work was done 
to the FOB system, including entries of former 
residents were removed or current resident 
added, and all resident addresses were added. 
Orange tier COVID restrictions were emailed to 
the community. 

     Neighborhood Watch: Speeding was      
     addressed. 

 

Clubhouse Renovation: The z-clips were installed, 
and that problem seems to be resolved. A sub-
committee for obtaining wall art for the clubhouse 
will soon be getting color into the clubhouse, (my 
velvet Elvis did not make the cut). 
 
HOMEOWNER FORUM (for items on agenda):  

No homeowners spoke on agenda items. 
 
BOARD ACTIONS: 

Unfinished Business 

COVID-19 Restrictions – See the newsletter for 
more information on current COVID restrictions. All 
the previous social activities are now open with 
restrictions such as no more than 20 in the 
clubhouse, 4 to a table, masks required when not 
eating or drinking etc. 

Violation Letters – Will be revised. Management 
is working with the national FirstService team to 
make the requested revisions. 

      New Business 

Cactus Gate Operator Door:  Someone opens it 
frequently and it needs to be latched and locked to 
prevent the gate from being left open. 

Ping Pong Table Theft:  The ping pong table was 
stolen, and replacement is on the next agenda. 

Tennis Court Resurfacing:  The tennis court will 
be resurfaced and restriped at a cost of $6,020 
  

HOMEOWNER FORUM (for non-agenda issues):  

Speeding, especially by commercial delivery trucks 
was brought up by Mrs. Higgins. This can only be 
addressed if we have information like a truck 
number, license plate number or at least date and 
time. 
  
NEXT HOA BOARD MEETING:  

The next Board meeting will be held on May 26, 
2021 at 6:00 p.m., and will be virtual (hopefully the 
last one). 



 
 

May 2021 
Mountain View Garage Sale 
 

Saturday, May 22 from 8:00 a.m. – 12 Noon 
 

Time to clean out our garages! 
   

A yard sign is required if you are participating. 
 

The Social Club will be advertising on social media, 
Craig’s list, and the newspaper. 
 

Since both entrance gates will be open during this time, 
you may want to restrict your activity that morning. 
  

The security team will be encouraging our patrons not to 
park in front of anyone’s driveway and to act in an 
orderly manner. 
 

Look for the information in the Social Club garage sale 
ad in this newsletter for more details.   
 

Memorial Day Parade 
 

Saturday, May 29 starting at 10:00 a.m. 
 

It is exciting to have another parade!  This time to 
honor our veterans and those who have sacrificed 
their lives for our freedom.  
 

Our veterans will lead the parade followed by those 
wearing red, white, and blue and/or with decorated 
dogs, carts, bicycles and wagons.  Masks and social 
distancing suggested. 
 

Join in the fun at the beginning or at any point 
throughout the parade route which will begin from the 
clubhouse parking lot and will end at the San Jacinto 
gate.  Golf carts will be available for transportation back 
to the clubhouse. 
 

Treats will be given to everyone participating in the 
parade and to each person standing or sitting in chairs 
along the route, viewing, and cheering those who are in 
the parade. 
 

TGIF POTLUCK is back!!! 
 

Friday, May 28– 5:30 p.m. at the clubhouse 
 

Bring a dish to share and come to our first TGIF in over 
a year!   
 

Bar will be open, and we will have 50/50. 
 

Waivers must be on file for homeowners to attend. 
Masks must be worn, and social distancing observed. 
 

Limit of 20 people in the orange tier, 40 in the yellow. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
JUNE 
 

Ladies’ Luncheon will resume on June 7th at noon 
(this is moved up a week so Dine Out and Ladies 
Luncheon are not in the same week). 
 

Dine Out will resume June 17th at 5:30 p.m. at 
Brandon’s Diner. 
 

Ladies’ Night Out at the Pool will resume 
Wednesdays at 6:00 p.m except on the 4th 
Wednesday (the HOA meeting). 

 
 

NOTE:   

Other events will resume when they can with HOA 
permission as the tiers change.  When events can 
resume,  the Social Club will inform you either in 
the next newsletter or through the community 
email. 
 

 

 The Social Club meeting is once a month on the 
second Thursday at 10:00 a.m. in the clubhouse.  
All residents are welcome.                          

        Our next meeting is Thursday, May 13. 
 

 

The Social Club Committee: 
Gretchen Williams, Joan Brodowsky 

Judy Box and Jo Lippire 
 
 

Mountain View Social Club 
Financial Report 

 

 

Balance Forward 1,036.78$    

Income

-$            

Total -$            1,036.78$    

Expenses

  Water Aerobics Supplies 23.64$        

Total 23.64$        1,013.14$    

Funds on hand

   US Bank 908.33$       

   Petty Cash 104.81$       

Total 1,013.14$    1,013.14$    

March 15 - April 14, 2021

Mountain View Social Club Financial Report               
by Judy Box

 



A DAY                              
TO CELEBRATE 

By Luanne English 
 

May Greetings, friends and neighbors, 
 

I hope all of you have a wonderful and safe May and that 
you enjoy each and every day of the month. 
 

Here are some dates for the month of May. 
 

 

May 1st:  May Day 
Give some flowers to a friend!   
><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
May 6th:  National Day of Prayer 
Theme this year is “LORD, pour out Your Love, Life and 
Liberty. 
><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
May 9th:  Mother’s Day! 

 
 

><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
May 16th:  Do Something Good for Your Neighbor Day! 
When running errands, ask a neighbor if there’s anything 
they need.  Help bring a garbage bin to the curb on trash 
day.  Invite them for tea or coffee. Leave a surprise on their 
porch. Offer to weed a flower bed. 
><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
May 21st:  Pizza Party Day! 
The first U.S. pizza establishment opened in New York’s 
Little Italy in 1905.  Bring your friends together for a pizza 
party!  I’m sure you all have a favorite pizza place. A few of 
mine are in Redlands:  Gourmet Pizza Shoppe, Jersey’s 
and Bricks and Birch.  All unique! 
><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
May 24th:  Brother’s Day! 
If you have a brother, today is the day to get in touch with 
him or honor him with the special bond you have together. 
><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
May 26th:  Senior Health and Fitness Day! 
Seniors benefit in numerous ways from physical activity.  
There are many to choose from with online classes for 
Silver Sneakers, yoga/stretching classes, walking in our 
neighborhood or on a spring day hike, swimming, dancing, 
and gardening!  Staying active reduces our fall risk and 
increases the ability to live independently.  You maintain 
strength, healthy joints and muscles; it helps reduce and 
control blood pressure; it reduces the risk of cancers and 
diabetes; it eases anxiety; it offers community and 
companionship; it reduces and prevents arthritis joint 
swelling and pain.  So, find a way, especially on this day to 
participate in something to get you moving! 
><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 
May 31st:  MEMORIAL DAY!     
                   

 
 
 
 
 

THE GREEN THUMB CORNER  
From the Archives by Victoria Klaas 

 

Greetings Green Thumbers! 
 

Although it is generally not advisable to put in plants 
prior to hot weather, it is the best time to plant 
subtropicals and tropicals. This month, garden centers 
are stocked with subtropical plants that come from the 
equator.  
 

Plumerias are as drought tolerant as Cacti. They are 
closely related to Oleander and the flowers are very 
similar. Like Oleanders, these plants produce an 
irritating, allergen sap when pruned or cut. They are 
typically associated with Hawaii or tropical Asia but 
are native to Central America. Plumerias are most 
often grown in pots and sheltered indoors during 
winter. However, if kept reasonably dry in winter, they 
may be successfully grown in the ground. 
 

Bougainvilleas are very popular. They are loved for 
their spectacular display of colorful bracts (the true 
flowers are small, white, and inconspicuously nestled 
within the colored bracts.) These plants are drought 
tolerant and fail to flower or flower poorly if given too 
much water. They thrive in heat and drought. 
Established plants do well with just a monthly soaking. 
There are now dozens of varieties suitable for small 
gardens and containers. 
 

Mandevilla plants are in bloom now. These tropical 
vines are hardy, large flowered and come in a wide 
color range. This is a more restrained vine that 
seldom exceeds fifteen feet. If planted near a south 
facing wall or even close to a fence, it will usually 
survive frosts and bloom again in May. Flowers may 
exceed five inches in width and are typically velvety 
red, strawberry pink or white.  
 

Passionflower vines are also available in many 
varieties. All are beautiful and many produce delicious 
fruit with a slightly perfume-like flavor.  
 

Continue to fertilize turf areas monthly through 
summer. Don’t forget to troubleshoot your sprinkler 
and drip systems. Don’t wait until you have brown 
spots to discover you have a problem.  
 

Camellias and Azaleas may now be pruned to correct 
for size or shape. Most summer flowering shrubs 
bloom continuously on new wood. They may be 
pruned any time during their growing season to 
improve their appearance or for using as cut flowers. 
When cutting blooms for use in the house, check your 
plants for pests and signs of disease.  
 

It is not too late to plant summer vegetables. Add 
tomatoes, squash and peppers. Leafy vegetables 
however, prefer a fall planting.  
                                 ~ Happy Gardening, Victoria 
 “A hand that's dirty with honest labor is fit to shake 
with any neighbor.” ~ Proverb                     



 

 

 
 
 

Mountain View Community Garage Sale 

Saturday, May 22 from 8:00 a.m. until 12 noon 

 Garage sales will be at individual homes of those residents participating.                  
 

 Streets need to be clear of any vehicles by no later than 7:30 a.m. of the 
 sale day. 

 

 Yard sign required of the homes participating.  Purchase a yard sign for 
 $5.00 from the Social Club on Thursday, May 20 at 1:00 p.m. in front of  
the clubhouse.  Also, at 1:00 p.m., you may rent one of the tables for $5.00,  
to be returned at 2:00 p.m. on Saturday.  Tables are first come, first served. 

 

 Entrance gates will be left open during this time from 8:00 a.m. – 12 noon.   
If you come in the gate before 8:00 a.m., please do not allow any car to  
follow you into the community.   

 

 There will be security people in golf carts meandering through the community during the Garage Sale. 
 

 Masks and social distancing suggested. 

 

Memorial Day Parade 

Saturday, May 29 starting at 10:00 a.m. 

Join in the fun at the beginning or at any point throughout the parade route by wearing patriotic 
colors, walking your dressed-up dogs, or decorating your cart, bicycle, or wagon (no cars, please).   
Be at the clubhouse parking lot by 9:45 a.m. to be in the parade. 

Our veterans will lead the parade.  We would like our veterans to ride in golf carts or to walk if able.           
(If you have a golf cart and could drive for our veterans, please contact Joan Brodowsky, 951-807-5036). 

Cheer for our veterans and for those who have given their lives for our freedom. Treats will be given   
to everyone participating in the parade and to each person standing or sitting in chairs along the route, 
viewing, and cheering those who are in the parade.  

The parade route will begin from the clubhouse parking lot and travel up Rainier Way.  Those living on 
Mountain Vista, Big Pine Way and Everest Way please come join the fun by bringing your chairs to Rainier 
(the parade will not be making the loop that goes around the clubhouse).  From Rainier, the parade route   
will turn onto Grandview Dr. and continue until making a left onto San Jacinto Dr.  The cul-de-sacs on 
Grandview will also need to bring their chairs to Grandview Dr. to cheer for the Memorial Day Parade.       
The parade route will end at the San Jacinto gate.  Golf carts will be available to transport people back to  
the clubhouse who need it.  

Masks and social distancing suggested. 

 

 

 

 



Something Lovin’ from the Oven 
by Eunice Kang 

 
Fresh Strawberries are now in the market at a 
reasonable price. It’s time to enjoy your favorite 
Strawberry Shortcake or this unusual but delicious 
alternative: 

French Strawberry Cake 

Ingredients 

1¼ cup sugar, divided 
1 stick unsalted butter at room temperature 
2 large eggs 
1 tsp vanilla extract 
1⅓ cups flour 
1¼ tsp baking powder 
¼ tsp salt 
½ cup sour cream 
1 lb. strawberries, stemmed and halved 

Preparation 

 Preheat oven to 350º. 
 Spray a 9-inch cake pan with cooking spray. 
 Beat together butter and 1 cup sugar until pale 

and fluffy, 5-7 minutes. 
 Add eggs, beating well after each egg. 
 Beat in vanilla extract. 
 Whisk together flour, baking powder, and salt. 
 Add to butter mixture alternately with sour 

cream, beating just enough to combine. 
 Fold in strawberries. Spread batter into pan. 
 Sprinkle with remaining ¼ cup sugar. 
 Bake 40-50 minutes until done. 
 Cool completely on rack. Turn out onto plate. 
 Serve with additional fresh sweetened 

strawberries. 

  

 

Letter to the Editor 
Dear Editor,  
 

I would like to make an 
announcement. 
 

Please join us in honoring our 
veterans at the March Air 
Reserve Base Pantry.  Linda 
Quinn and I will be holding a  
2-day donations drive on Sunday, 
May 30 and Monday, May 31, 
2021 from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  

We will put containers in our driveways to collect 
the goodies.  We are looking for men’s and 
women’s socks, SPAM and canned meats, and 
packaged snacks. 
 

Linda Quinn’s address is 28845 Big Pine Way 
 

Meredith Teague’s address is 14727 Grandview 
Drive 
 

Thank you! 
 

Meredith Teague 
mdteague@verizon.net 
 

P.S.:  A big hearted appreciation for the ladies 
who made lap robes for Loma Linda VA.  I will 
be happy to take more!  They always need as 
many as they can get. 
 

 
Quote of the Month 

 

“A true friend is one soul in 
two bodies.” 

~ Aristotle 

 



 

Ratiocinate 
Pronunciation:  rash-ee-OH-sin-ate 
Part of speech:  verb 
Origin:  Latin, mid-17th century 
Definitions: 

1. Form judgments by a process of logic 
2. Reason 

Examples of Ratiocinate in a sentence: 
 “To solve the murder-mystery game, you must ratiocinate through all the clues.” 
 “Don’t make a snap judgment; stop and ratiocinate first.” 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 
Sockdolager 
Pronunciation:  sahk-DOL-eh-jer 
Part of speech:  noun 
Origin:  American English, mid 19th century 
Definitions: 

1. An exceptional person or thing 
2. A forceful blow 

Examples of Sockdolager in a sentence: 
 “All of the nominees tonight are well accomplished sockdolagers.” 
 “The car door hit Randy with a sockdolager that knocked the wind out of him.” 

 
 

 

A Bit of Humor 
 

  
Go the Right Speed Limit! 

 
 

"One night a state cop saw a car going only 22 miles per hour. He pulled the car over. When he 
approached the driver's side, he noticed five old ladies were seated in the car and all of them looked to 
be in shock. They were all very pale. 
 
The old lady driver greeted him, "Officer, Why did you pull me over? I was going the speed limit exactly. 
What is the issue?" 
 
"Ma'am, you weren't going over the speed limit, however driving under the limit is just as dangerous." 
 
"But I was going 22 mph, the exact speed limit." 
 
"No, ma'am, 22 is not the speed limit, it's the route number," he laughed. 
 
Feeling embarrassed the older woman thanked him. 
 
"Before I let you go, is everyone ok? The other ladies seem a bit unsettled." 
 
"Oh, they'll be fine in a minute. We were just on route 119." 
 

 

 

A Word to Know 
 

 



 



 

 

Jc mobile car wash 

Regular car wash includes: 
 Wash / dry exterior 
 Wipe down interior 
 Vacuum inside 
 Clean door jams 
 Clean wheels and tires 
 Clean exterior glass and windows 
 Dress tires 

Prices: 
 Small cars $25 – 30 
 Medium     $35 – 40 
 Large         $45 – 50 

Call Carlos or text 951-259-3453 
 

 



 



 



 



 

Hello Again Mountain View Community! 

 I take great pride in what I do and would love to meet each of you. If you or 

your family or friends have any real estate related questions; I would be                         

honored to help.  Please do not hesitate to give me a call. 

 

      Jacqulyn White 

       

    MOBILE:  (951) 743-6367 
    EMAIL: jwhite@coldwellbanker.com 

    DRE 02113835 

    CBKT DRE00472776  

            

               

 

 

 

  

 



 

Darlene Moore Estate Sale  

28890 Rainier Way 
Conducted by Darlene’s son, Ross Ballard 

Shopping is by Appointment Only 

Call Ross at 310-701-6646 to schedule a 20-minute shopping for your family.  

Face coverings are required. 
 
LADIES CLOTHES (M & L) & ACCESSORIES 
 

 Talbot’s 
 Ann Klein 
 Neiman Marcus 
 Pendleton 
 Banana Republic 
 Chico’s 
 Lily Pulitzer 
 Shoes in sizes 7, 7.5, 8 & 9 

CHINA – CRYSTAL – SILVER 
 

 Waterford Crystal 
 Galway Crystal 
 Lenox Serving Pieces 
 Spode Christmas China 
 Silver Casseroles 

SEWING 
 

 Singer Sewing Machine 
 Sewing Fabric 
 Sewing Supplies 
 Sewing table 
 Vintage Thimble collection 

FURNITURE HANDICAP 
 

 Walker Chair 

HOLIDAY DECORATIONS 
 

 Christmas decorations by Thomas Kinkade 
 Ornaments 

ELECTRONICS 
 

 Power extension cords 
 CD’s and DVD’s 

 
HOUSEWARES 
 

 Pyrex 
 Pots & Pans 
 Cake Pans 
 Cookie Sheets 
 Knife Sharpener 
 Toaster 
 Crystal Bowls 
 Cups 
 Salt and Pepper shakers 
 Crystal Candle holders 
 Stemware 
 Glasses 
 Plates 

LINENS 
 

 Bedspreads 
 Comforters 
 Sheets 
 Pillowcases 
 Bath Towels 
 Hand Towels 
 Wash Cloths 
 Table Runners 
 Table Cloths, solid and pattern 
 Placemats 
 Napkins 
 Bed Pillows 
 Toss Pillows 

BOOKS 
 

 Religious 
 Art 
 Business 
 Novels 

 


